BROKEN PROMISES OF THE NEW

ALP STATE GOVERNMENT

NEWS

Healthcare workers accuse premier of lying about pay rise during strike at major Sydney hospitals

Healthcare workers have walked off the job at three major Sydney hospitals, accusing new Premier Chris Minns...

31 May 2023

NO MORE UNION STRIKES

Daily Telegraph

Premier backflips on key rental reform

An attempt to ban so-called "secret rent bidding" has been effectively abandoned, with Premier Chris Minns forced to dump a key election pledge.

BANNING SECRET RENT BIDDING

7 June 2023

The proposed increase to pay and superannuation for essential workers is estimated to impact the NSW Budget by \$618 million for 2023-24. Essential services across the state have been given certainty with the pay offer and creation of the IR Taskforce, which were announced this morning by Treasurer Daniel Mookhey and Minister for Industrial Relations Sophie Cotsis.

Source: NSW Government Media Release, 5 June 2023

PUBLIC SERVANT PAY RISES

BUT THERE'S MORE!

The Premier Chris Minns promised to enshrine our State's water assets in the Constitution, but left out critical infrastructure like Warragamba Dam.

Labor has cancelled the Northern Beaches Tunnel project, and is considering cancelling the Sydney Metro line to Bankstown.

The Premier promised immediate energy bill relief for thousands of households, but is yet to deliver a single dollar.

The Premier promised to implement a cashless gaming trial by July 1, but has already missed his own deadline.

Before the election Labor MPs promised to prevent offshore mining and exploration, but after the election Labor blocked the Liberals' Bill to ban offshore mining and exploration.

Labor indicated the Rouse Hill Hospital would only increase in value, but cancelled the project from commencing as planned.

And this is only the start...

UNDER LABOR

FAMILIES ARE PAYING MORE

The new Labor State Government has passed laws to reimpose crippling stamp duty and remove choice for thousands of first homebuyers.

The repeal of the Liberals' successful First Home Buyer Choice reforms means that first homebuyers can no longer opt out of stamp duty in favour of a smaller annual property tax. As a result, all properties valued at over \$800,000 will now attract stamp duty.

First homebuyers will need to save more, and wait longer, to achieve the dream of home ownership.

The Labor Government doesn't have a plan to address housing affordability. Its actions to date remove choice and drive up the cost for first home buyers.

The Liberals will continue to fight for choice – and to reduce the barriers to home ownership across NSW.

From 1 July 2023	
PROPERTY VALUE	TRANSFER DUTY RATE
\$0 to \$16,000	\$1.25 for every \$100 (minimum \$10)
\$16,000 to \$35,000	\$200 plus \$1.50 for every \$100 over \$16,000
\$35,000 to \$93,000	\$485 plus \$1.75 for every \$100 over \$35,000
\$93,000 to \$351,000	\$1,500 plus \$3.50 for every \$100 over \$93,000
\$351,000 to \$1,168,000	\$10,530 plus \$4.50 for every \$100 over \$351,000
Over \$1,168,000	\$47,295 plus \$5.50 for every \$100 over \$1,168,000

SAME OLD LABOR!



Ray Williams MP

Electorate Office: Suite 202, Rouse Hill Town Centre, 10-14 Market Lane, Rouse Hill NSW 2155 Phone: (02) 8882 9555 Email: kellyville@parliament.nsw.gov.au Website: raywilliamsmp.com.au

Authorised by Ray Williams MP, Suite 202, Rouse Hill Town Centre, 10-14 Market Lane, Rouse Hill NSW 2155. Printed by Zion Graphics, Suite 211, 11-13 Solent Circuit, Norwest NSW 2153, using Parliamentary entitlements



MEMBER FOR KELLYVILLE

Community Newsletter



September 2023

150 YEARS OF EDUCATION EXCELLENCE



We have incredible schools located within the Kellyville Electorate, all of which provide excellence in both primary and high school education.

Kellyville Public School has reached a significant milestone this year in celebrating its 150th year since opening.

In 1873, there were sixty children living within a two-mile radius of the proposed school site, and permission was finally granted to establish a public school in a building offered by one of the local residents. Today with over 600 students, Kellyville Public continues to provide a vibrant learning environment for the Kellyville Community.

Under the leadership of Principal Jenny Walker (our 2023 Local Woman the Year), the staff are committed to promoting student wellbeing, personal best, leadership and academic excellence.

Congratulations to the teachers, staff and students of Kellyville Public School. From humble beginnings, to one of the leading schools in the Kellyville electorate.

THE NEW HOME OF SPORT IN BELLA VISTA

Balmoral Road Reserve is a sensational new sports and recreational complex located in Bella Vista that was able to be completed ahead of time thanks to a \$3 million grant from the previous Liberal Government.

The reserve has four multi-purpose fields that can be used for cricket, soccer and AFL, plus four tennis courts and two multi-use ball courts.

Now home to the Bella Vista Football Club (soccer), Kellyville/Rouse Hill Junior Football Club (AFL) and the Kellyville Supersonics Sports Club (cricket); this sporting complex will be in use all year round.

The reserve includes a playground, picnic facilities, kick-about area and extensive shared pedestrian/cycling paths with lighting linking into the local trails network.



FOOTY FEVER HITS ROUSE HILL



The Matildas captured the attention of the nation with a fourth-place performance at the FIFA Women's World Cup 2023™.

In partnership with The Hills Shire Council, Rouse Hill Town Centre was along for the ride with their fantastic Live Site which attracted huge crowds and had an incredible vibe!

Well done Rouse Hill Town Centre & well done to our fantastic Matildas!





ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS SLASHED IN HALF

BEFORE THE ELECTION then-Opposition Leader Chris Minns said Labor would roll over the Active Kids Voucher program.

AFTER THE ELECTION

The newly elected Premier slashes Active Kids Vouchers so now 750,000 kids will miss out and everyone is paying more!



Active Kids Rebate was proudly introduced by the previous NSW Liberal Government, giving kids who may have otherwise missed out, an opportunity to participate in sport. Importantly it was also introduced to give some relief to families who are struggling with cost of living expenses.

Thanks to the new Labor Government, parents are either paying more or withdrawing their kids from these important activities which can help with their children's physical and mental health.

\$60,000+ RAISED AT THE HILLS WINTER SLEEPOUT



THE HILLS WINTER SLEEPOUT



This year marked the 10th Anniversary for The Hills Winter Sleep Out, which is a unique, overnight event held at Bella Vista Farm, that aims to raise awareness of homelessness and the factors that can lead to homelessness in the Hills such as DV (domestic violence), financial hardship, and mental illness.

The Sleep Out brings residents and local business owners together to raise vital funds for local charities who work with the homeless, victims of domestic violence and the financially disadvantaged in the Hills community.

This year the Sleepout raised almost \$65,000 and I congratulate the previous Mayor of the Hills Shire Council Dr Michelle Byrne for her vision in creating this event and her dedication to the cause over the last decade. I also congratulate all of the volunteers and participants who each year bring this event to fruition raising these much-needed funds to support the homeless community.

LIONS CLUB OF KELLYVILLE



The Lions Club of Kellyville has celebrated their 44th Charter Anniversary.

During those years, the club has done hundreds of BBQ's, sold thousands of Christmas cakes and puddings, and conducted other fundraising activities to provide support to the local community.

Such support includes donations to local charities such as Riding for the Disabled, providing water tanks to fire affected areas and hay bales during the drought; various types of flood relief and support; purchasing and donating defibrillators; donating walkers, wheelchairs or walkers for the disabled; plus so many more incredible acts of kindness and support.

I sincerely congratulate the past and present members of the Lions Club of Kellyville for their time and service as a leader in community care and humanitarian services over 44 years.

If you would like information about joining the Lions Club of Kellyville contact: **kellyville@lions.sydney**

ALL ABILITIES FOOTBALL IS A WINNER

The Hills Football Association's All Abilities program provides opportunities for individuals with disabilities to participate in the sport of soccer, share social experiences and ultimately build confidence.

The program is run through Castle Hill United, Hills Knights, Kellyville Kolts, Rouse Hill Rams and the Winston Hills Bears; and consists of non-competitive weekly sessions held on Saturdays. Parents of participants are raving about the program, how well it is run, how welcoming the Club has been, and even more importantly, how the players are treated as equals.

For information visit:

www.hillsfootball.com.au/competitions/allabilities

